FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please supply how much money has been spent on flood defences over the last 5 years? And how mush of that was given by Government?

The question is any money received by City Council for flood issues from National Government. Then also the councils own money spent on flooding.

Please include costs of feasibility studies in there own breakdown categories.

Over the last five years, the city council has allocated £300,000 per year in the capital programme for flood risk management activities, totalling £1,500,000. This is predominantly funded by the Government’s Business Rates Retention scheme for Lead Local Flood Authoirities (LLFA’s) which replaced annual grants previously provided by Government to LLFA’s to help them meet their new duties under the Flood & Water Management Act 2010.

In addition, the council also allocates revenue funding of £415,000 per annum for the maintenance of highway drainage and minor watercourses, totalling £2,075,000 over 5 years.

In June 2024, the city council has also secured £217,000 Defra funding under the Environment Agency led Natural Flood Management Programme for feasiblility assessment and river montoring activities. This has led to a further successful bid in November 2024 for £837,000 in partnership with the Trent Rivers Trust to construct natural flood management features in the upper reaches of the Willowbrook catchment on the outskirts of Leicester.
In response to Storm Henk in January 2024, the Government activated its Flood Recovery Framwork whereby owners of flooded properties can apply for grants worth up to £5,000 to install Property Flood Resilience measures. The council is adminsteirng this scheme on behalf of Defra and 61 property owner have applied so far. In addition, flood recovery grant of £500 per property were made available to affected properties and have been given out to 92 property owners.
£31,000 of Local Levy funding was secured in 2021 for feasibility studies to establish viability of potential business case submissions linked to managing flood risk at Western Park, Leciestershire Golf Course and Leicester Royal Infirmary. 
Between 2014 and 2019, a partnership between the Environment Agencye and the City Council successfully delivered the £8,000,000 Leicester Flood Conveyance Programme using Defra Flood Defence Grant in Aid funding. This investment reduced the flood risk to 2,700 properties. The project is now winding down and small amounts of Defra Grant in Aid. £63k is allocated for 24/25 period and £73k is allocated in total for the remainder of the programme until 2026. The works carried out improved the flow of flood water though the city and created additional storage capacity. They included the construction of a large flood bypass culvert at Loughborugh Road and the creation of Ellis Meadows at Thurcaston Rd.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
